Christmas 2020

Dear friends,

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

What can we say about 2020? Covid pushed us outdoors; Thanksgiving dinner outdoors, Peggy's brother Tom's 70th birthday celebration outdoors, a baby shower for our nephew's wife Holly outdoors, Mother's Day outdoors, the older kids met at the DC zoo outdoors, camping and hiking outdoors, day trips to the Shore outdoors, almost daily taking our dog

Dawn to the dog park outdoors, truthfully a good year. God blessed us with health and lots of nice weather to tempt us outside. I took David and Daniel to see Zion, Bryce, Death Valley, and the Grand Canyon.



Family update: Sahari and Mariah turned 9, Daniel 14, David 16. They enjoyed a chick hatching and a duck hatching project.

Andy transferred late last year to the Philadelphia Veterans' Affairs office, and finished training just in time for covid and working 100% from home.

Joe switched divisions within Capital One. Joe and Wei's kids are incredibly cute: Kensley at 2.5 and Matthias at 1.25 year old.



Melanie still works for the USDA inspecting chicken at an upscale poultry plant. Melanur says Melanie is her cool aunt.









Amy is still at Albright College; Melanur and 2 year old Robinik are very active, and soon Amy and Fadi will soon welcome their third, a girl due on Martin Luther King day.

Our church met mostly online with small in-person signups possible. We enjoyed a Bible study with our old neighbor who is a Jewish rabbi and has a fascinating perspective on Christian views.

We pray that you are safe and well and that the coming year will bring you joy and new hope. When covid is over we would love to have people visit us again.







Love, Bob, Peggy, and the Styer family